
 
20th March 2022  
Third Sunday of Lent  
  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
UKRAINE 
Donations towards the Disasters Emergency Committee appeal fund for Ukranian refugees 
can be made in both churches or via https://donation.dec.org.uk/ukraine-humanitarian-
appeal  £30 provides essential hygiene supplies for three people for a month, £50 provides 
blankets for four families, £100 can provide emergency food for two families for a month. 
 

PARISH DIARY 

Saturday 19th March   10.00am  Coffee and Chat in the Meeting Room. 
Sunday 20th March              9.30am Communion at St George’s. 
                                            11.00am Service of the Word at All Saints. 
Tuesday 22nd March      9.00am Morning Prayer outside at All Saints. 
       8.00pm Lent Talk: Building Communities of Justice followed by  
      Compline at All Saints.  
Wednesday 23rd  March      9.00am Morning Prayer at St George’s. 
       7.30pm  PCC in the Parish Hall. 
Thursday 24th March    2.30pm MU Meeting in the Parish Hall. 
Saturday 26th March  10.00am Coffee and Chat in the Meeting Room. 
Sunday 27th March     8.00am Communion at All Saints. 
       9.30am Communion at St George’s. 
     11.00am Service of the word at All Saints. 
 
FOR INFORMATION 
Please note between 21st and 24th March, Harnham Gate will be closed to all cars, bicycles and 
pedestrians, so that some filming can take place. 
 

POST COMMUNION PRAYER 
Merciful Lord, 
grant your people grace to withstand the temptations 
of the world, the flesh and the devil, 
and with pure hearts and minds to follow you, the only 
God; 
through Jesus Christ our Lord. 
AMEN. 
 

PRAYER FOR THE DAY  
Eternal God, 
give us insight 
to discern your will for us, 
to give up what harms us, 
and to seek the perfection we are 
promised 
in Jesus Christ our Lord.   AMEN. 
 

READINGS  
1 Corinthians 10 v 1-13  P168            
Luke 13 v 1-9   P72 
 

Please PRAY for: 
❖ Peace between Russia and the Ukraine - pray for all those who have died in the war, those who 

mourn, those who seek refuge and wisdom for all who lead.  

❖ La Iglesia Anglicana de Mexico. 

❖ The Episcopal churches in South Sudan and Sudan, especially for the Rt Revd Edward Oliver Tombe, 
Bishop of Rejaf. 

❖ all the parishes in the Jersey Deanery.  

❖ St Mark’s and St Andrews Churches in Salisbury. 

❖ the Harnham Community Network. 

❖ all involved with Messy Church today. 

❖ those who live in Burford Road and Burford Avenue. 

❖ all the staff and volunteers continuing to administer the Covid vaccinations and the hospital staff, 
paramedics, care workers, key workers, schools and businesses who are still under a lot of pressure at 
the moment. All who are suffering from Covid or who are isolating. 

❖ those who are sick, and all who care for them, especially Ann Baker, Neil, Caroline, 
Revd Simon Wilkinson, Ann Parry, Kath Glover, Molly Hawksworth, Bill, Enid McLaughlin, Diane 
Eagles, Richard Thomson and Tessa Bremner Macdonald. 

❖ those who have died, especially Millie. 
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From foot washing to car washing! 
Maundy Thursday 2.00-6.00pm  Hall car park. 
Book you car in for a wash. Donate £5 or £10 to Ukrainian refuge appeal. 
We are trying to raise £500 and looking for volunteers to take the donations, direct cars in and to 
be part of 4 teams of washers.  If you can volunteer please contact Revd Becky.   If you would like 
to book in your car for a clean please contact Linda Baker. 
 

LENT TALKS 2022 – all at 8.00pm in All Saints Church. 
Lent talks this year are based on the book Embracing Justice by Isabelle Hamley. A simple 
compline (night prayer) will follow the talks.  All are welcome. 
Tuesday 22nd March       Building Communities of justice - Neil Turpin. 
Tuesday 29th March       Justice and Jesus - Canon David Callard. 
Tuesday 5th April            Justice and Communion - Father Michael Camp. 
Please note past talks are now available on the Parish YouTube site. 
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UC9V2rf--r5MQuO0nbtVRI2Q 
 

EASTER 
We would really like to keep both churches open on Saturday in Holy week (the day before Easter 
Sunday) for prayer. If you could offer to be in either church as a warden for that day to welcome 
anyone who comes in please contact the wardens who are putting together a rota of 2 people for 
each hour slot. The focus will be prayers based around Easter and prayers for PEACE.  
If you would like to remember a loved one at Easter by donating towards the cost of a lily flower, 
please contact Helen Evans or Val Overton at St George’s or Jean Mercer and the flower 
arrangers at All Saints. 
 

Fundraising Talks for Hall Transformation.  Places still available. 
To be held in the hall at 7.30pm and the cost will be £7.50 to include a glass of wine. 
Wednesday 6th April, Matt Dean – “The Trouble with Novichok”.    
Wednesday 27th April, “My Mad Moscow Adventure: to Red Square in a red London Double 
Decker Bus” by David Callard.    
Wednesday 18th May, Charles Woodd, “Afghanistan – crossroads of central Asia”  
To book a place contact Linda 07925 108856 or email: harnhamparish@btinternet.com. 
 

QUEEN'S PLATINUM JUBILEE 
The Parish is planning to hold an Open Air Service of Commemoration for the Jubilee on 
Sunday 5th June at 10.00am on Parsonage Green. The Harnham Community Network is planning 
a Big Jubilee Picnic on the same day on the Parish Hall Field or in the hall if wet. Volunteers are 
needed to help with organising these events, to sing in a scratch choir, and/or steward. If you can 
help in any way please contact Charles Woodd. 
 

THE PARISH LIFTS SCHEME - CALL FOR MORE VOLUNTEER DRIVERS & CHAPERONES 
The Parish plans to launch our official Lifts Scheme on 1 April. We have now recruited some 
volunteer drivers, but more drivers are needed. If anyone would like to become an approved 
volunteer driver for this Scheme please contact the Scheme Coordinator, Inas Miles, on 07450 
217091.  There is also an email specific for this Scheme, as follows: 
harnhamparishlifts@gmail.com.For lifts provided under this Scheme, the approved volunteer driver 
should always be accompanied by a second adult, to assist with any emergencies.  We are 
therefore looking for anyone who would like to be considered as a volunteer chaperone, where he 
or she would be called upon to accompany the volunteer driver.  If interested, please contact Inas 
as above. 
 

NOTICING NATURE ART WORKSHOP   
This FREE art workshop, designed for people of all abilities, is being held in the garden of 
Arundells in the Cathedral Close on Wednesday 27 April from 2.00 - 3.30pm. Take time to sit and 
chat about what's in this beautiful garden, and create your own piece of art. All materials provided 
free. Booking essential - call Rebecca Seymour, Celebrating Age Wiltshire, on 07955 2492889, 
email: CAWsupport@wiltshiremusic.org.uk. 
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